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Our ref: STH19/00026/01 & STH19/00026/02 
Contact: Melissa Steep 4221 2771 
Your ref: DA 9754 & DA 9841 

 
 

13 March 2019 
 

 

Mark Brown 

Department of Planning and Environment  

BY EMAIL: Mark.Brown@planning.nsw.gov.au 

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS DA 9754 & DA 9841 – PROPOSED ADDITIONAL CAR PARKING 

FACILITIES, THREDBO VILLAGE, KOSCIUSZKO NATIONAL PARK  

 

Dear Mark, 

Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) refers to your correspondence dated 18 February 2019 regarding the 

subject development applications (DA’s). 

RMS has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and focussing 

on the impact to the State Road Network. RMS notes for the subject DA’s: 

 The key state road is Alpine Way; 

 The Department is seeking advice from RMS to assist in its assessment under Clause 104 of State 

Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007;  

 DA 9754 proposes construction of a multi storey car park, resulting in 161 additional parking 

spaces, over an existing car park located on Friday Drive (see Attachment A & B); and 

 DA 9841 proposes construction of an at grade car park, resulting in 79 additional parking spaces, 

accessed from Friday Drive (see Attachment B & C). 

RMS does not believe the development will have a significant impact on the Alpine Way and on this basis, 

does not object to the development application.  

If you have any questions please contact Melissa Steep on 4221 2771.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Joanne Parrott 

A/ Senior Manager Regional Customer Services 

Southern Region 
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Attachment A 
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Attachment B 
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Attachment C 

 


